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 

 

PUBLIC CONSULTATIONS ABOUT CLIMATE CHANGE AND THE 

CIRCULAR ECONOMY  

Purpose 

1. This SPPN is to highlight to public bodies separate public consultations that the 

Scottish Government has launched on climate change and on the circular economy 

proposals for legislation which include public procurement elements. 

Key Points 

2. This SPPN encourages public bodies to respond where appropriate to:  

 

 a public consultation on Developing Scotland's circular economy, proposals 

for legislation which closes on 19 December 2019. 

 

 The role of Public Sector Bodies in tackling climate change: A Consultation 

public consultation about the role of public bodies in tackling climate change 

which closes on 4 December 2019. 

Public Consultation: ‘Developing Scotland's circular economy, proposals for 

legislation’ 

3. The draft Circular Economy Bill proposals include measures to cut litter and waste 

and form part of wider plans for a new approach to reducing, reusing and recycling 

materials to help drive Scotland’s circular economy and the transition to net zero 

emissions. There are also proposals to update existing secondary regulations. 

4. The specific procurement elements are in chapter six of that consultation. These 

reflect what the Scottish Government said it would do in its Programme for 

Government 2019-20 for example, that we would consult on the option of legislating 

https://www.gov.scot/publications/delivering-scotlands-circular-economy-proposals-legislation/
https://www.gov.scot/publications/delivering-scotlands-circular-economy-proposals-legislation/
https://www.gov.scot/publications/role-public-sector-bodies-tackling-climate-change-consultation/pages/5/


 

SPPN 7/2019                                                                        Page 2 of 2 

 

to require public bodies to set out how they will meet climate change and circular 

economy obligations in their published procurement strategies. 

5. Existing procurement duties under the Procurement Reform (Scotland) Act 2014 

(“the 2014 Act”) already require public bodies to consider in their procurements how 

they will improve the economic, social and environmental wellbeing of their areas.  

The proposal would require public bodies to specify in their published procurement 

strategies and annual reports how they will deliver against wider climate and circular 

economy obligations in their procurements.  

Public Consultation: ‘The role of Public Sector Bodies in tackling climate 

change: A Consultation’ 

6. The Climate Change (Duties of Public Bodies: Reporting Requirements) 

(Scotland) Order 2015 currently requires public sector bodies to publish annual 

climate change reports, including on procurement, to demonstrate compliance with 

their climate change duties. Part 2 of this consultation highlights possible changes to 

how this procurement information may be gathered in the future.   

Action 

7. Public bodies are encouraged to review and respond to both of these public 

consultations as the changes proposed in them are relevant to future procurement 

processes. 

Dissemination 

8. Please bring this SPPN to the attention of all relevant staff, including those in 

agencies, non-departmental public bodies and other sponsored public bodies within 

your area of responsibility.  
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